
           12-10-2019 

 

To Daniel.Sexton@coloradosprings.gov                                                                             

 

 

Ref:  The Sands Industrial Park 

           1 Capital Drive 

          Colorado Springs, Colorado 80939 

 

Mr. Sexton, 

I am all for growth in Colorado Springs, but your proposal for opening Capital Dr. via Constitution and 

Industry Rd. will cause further chaos.  Industry road already has trucks from Timberline landscaping, 

Transit Mix, True Green, Dwyer Construction.  Opening Capital Dr. will bring more heavy equipment in 

this area including Martin Marietta Concrete trucks.  Industry Rd is not equipped to handle this traffic, 

and the proposal of a stop sign will not help, as many trucks have limited space to make the corner onto 

Capital Dr. 

 

You stated opening Capital to Industry will help the flow of traffic- which is a false statement.  It is 

indicated that Marksheffel is a four lane. Yes, it is to N. Carefree and then it’s a two lane, until Dublin.  

This is a total nightmare in mornings and evenings.   

If you are on Industry Rd going north & trying to get in left lane to turn on N. Carefree-it’s quite risky as 

it is now.  This will only cause more accidents in the future. 

 

 

I’m all for growth, but with growth there needs to be adequate roadways and the city nor the county is 

not providing adequate roads ways. 

 

Karla Schleder 

3420 Capital Drive 

Colorado Springs, Colorado 80939 

karmay22@aol.com 

719-648-9773 

 

 

FIGURE 5


